Peace is precious but possible! 

The Arunachal Times, 4th December 2004

By Pradeep Kumar

ITANAGAR, Dec. 3: While peace has been more precious day by day all over the world, three NGOs, namely LIFE, FS and HMI have come together for promoting peace in this tribal state of Arunachal Pradesh. 


With the objective of brining mass awareness about their concept, these NGOs organized the second five-day workshop on the theme “Promoting peace education for women empowerment and peace building”, which concluded here today.


Addressing the valedictory function of the workshop as the chief guest here today, Er. Tomi Ete, president, Rotary Club of Rising Sun here said that understanding the causes of conflict and holding dialogue were keys to resolve conflicts in the society.


Highlighting various types of conflicts, personal, ethnic groups, political, societal, natural etc. confronted by the present day scenario, he advocated four-way test of the things that we think, say or do—Is it the TRUTH?, Is it FAIR to all concerned ?, Will it bring GOODWILL and better FRIENSHIP ? and Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?


In his address, League in Friendship Endeavour (LIFE) secretary, Dr Leban Serto, also an endorser of Global Campaign for Peace Education (GCPE), who was the resource person, stressed that peace education teaches us to shun confrontationist attitude and violence but rather have reconciliatory attitude in solving most of our conflicts.

Peace is the most important ingredient for socio-economic development in North East India, which is inhabited by over 140 ethnic groups with unique cultural diversity, customs, dialects and beliefs. They have to learn to live in co-existence with dignity and respect with themselves as well as with others for the peace to rule in this region. Peace education could be the path finder to achieve the goal, Dr Serto said.

Ramesh Prakash Velu and Hamida Hudda of Henry Martyn Institute (HMI), who were co-facilitators of the workshop, said the workshop aimed at bringing global concept of conflict resolution to micro level for the benefit of the present society at conflict on one issue or the other. “Let us do something to change the world we want to live in instead of the leaders and messiah to do it for us”, Ramesh said, adding their visit to NE was more a learning experience for them.

Jarjum Ete, member, National Task Force on Panchayati Raj Institution, Rajiv Gandhi Foundation, in her address, called for spreading positive thoughts ad spirits to change negativism, one of the important causes of conflicts. 

Emphasizing on the necessity of women being assertive instead of aggressive, she said that could be the best way to wage peace at a time when violence had erupted all over the world by the fundamentalist forces.

The workshop was with a difference as it developed the first group of 15 young women peace activists, convenor Mige Kamki said, adding “this is not the end but the beginning.

Leegang Tachang, director of Ziro-based Frontier School assisted LIFE chairman Tony Pertin in successful conduct of the workshop, which received wide appreciation from various sections, particularly the participants.

The workshop included role plays, brainstorming sessions, group discussions, analysis of conflicts, understanding and envisioning peace, methodology of peace education besides a field visit to Frontier School for orienting teachers on peace education. 

